
 

 

Newsletter 
13th November 2020 

Dear parents and carers, 

I hope that this newsletter finds you all well. This week, I would like to update you on the following: 

Coronavirus 

Regretfully, as you will all no doubt be aware, we have had two cases of Coronavirus in school, which has resulted in the closure 
of three of our year group bubbles. You will have received letters already about the action, if any, that you would need to take. 
We recognise how challenging this situation can be for everyone and so, at this point, I just wanted to pass on my thanks to you 
all for your continued understanding and support. 

 Remembrance Day 

As with most services around the country this week, we were sadly unable to attend any services in person this year. However, 

we did hold the two minutes silence on Wednesday as we always 

do, and I have seen many teaching sessions this week about the 

significance of this day and the symbol of the poppy. There was a 

very small local service, where a wreath was laid on behalf of 

local schools, and I have attached the photo below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas card project 

This year the PTA, once again, has organised the Christmas card project for children and families. This is always very popular, and 
the designs look so lovely. Your child should have received a personalised copy of their card this week. This design can then be put 
onto cards, gift cards and mugs. Please could we ask that orders are posted in the specially designed PTA post box by Wednesday, 
which is situated just inside the main school entrance. We would please ask you to queue to get into the foyer, if there are a num-
ber of people trying to get inside at the same time. If your child has been absent this week and hasn’t received their design, then 
please do email the PTA on stlukespta@hotmail.com with your child’s name and class, and they will be able to email the design 
and order form to you. 
 

Flu jabs 

This is a reminder that any forms for flu jabs need to be returned to the school office by Monday please. The flu jabs will take 

place in school on Thursday 26th November. If you require any further details about this, please contact the school office. 

Staffing update 

Today we say goodbye to Ms. Sutherland for a while, as she leaves for her maternity leave. We will, of course, very much miss 
having her at St. Luke’s every day but I am sure you will all join me in wishing her and her husband all the very best with their new 
arrival and send them all our good wishes as a new family.  

 

Wishing you a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes, 

Cristina King 

Head of School 
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